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School of Psychology

155 Fifth Avenue South

Minneapolis, MN 55401

(800) 925-3368

02 FEB 05

Dr. Sherry Ralston, Director of Human Resources

Monroe Community College

1000 East Henrietta Road

Rochester, NY 14623

Dear Dr. Ralston,


I am writing this letter in strong support of Dr. Stephanie Brooke’s application for a full-time faculty position in the Psychology Department at Monroe Community College. It was my distinct pleasure to have worked with her as an instructor, faculty advisor, and dissertation chair while she attended Walden University. In her coursework, Dr. Brooke demonstrated mastery of the research literature and a keen ability to synthesize material in her term research papers. Both peers and instructors consistently recognized her on-line essays as a standard of performance.


As Dr. Brooke’s advisor I witnessed first hand her proactive efforts in development as she endeavored to achieve her professional goal of teaching full-time at a community college. For example, while engaged in her formal doctoral studies she taught psychology regularly on the undergraduate level for local institutions in both the classroom and on-line. In addition to earning funds to help defray her education costs, she leveraged the experience to sharpen verbal and written communication skills, improve critical thinking, and enhance the ability to inspire students. Further, she also completed her third book in art therapy as well as authored several professional articles, some of which are in press for publication in peer-reviewed journals.


During the dissertation process, Dr. Brooke elected to engage in a research area underserved in the literature, applied psychology issues in non-profit organizations. In her 20 years of experience in working with children she determined that leadership and management issues have had as much to do with program success as the interventions they provided. This vision is now opening up a new line of research to better serve social services and mental health provided children. Clearly, Dr. Brooke would be a welcome addition to the faculty of an active, student oriented psychology department and I strongly recommend her to Monroe Community College. If you require any additional information please feel free to contact me via e-mail at jschmidt@waldenu.edu or by telephone at (850) 261-6202.






Very Respectfully,

John K. Schmidt, PhD

Faculty Mentor

School of Psychology

Walden University

